
MEMORANDUM
To: 
WEQ Executive Committee (EC)
From:
WEQ Joint Business Practice Subcommittee (BPS) and Electronic Scheduling Subcommittee/Information Technology Subcommittee (ESS/ITS)
Date:
March 13, 2008
RE: 
Formal Comments on Recommendation Number 2008 AP Item 2.a.i.5, 2008 AP Item 2.a.i.6, and 2008 AP Items 2.a.ii.1-3 

The ESS/ITS in its Recommendation Number 2008 AP Item 2.a.i.5, 2008 AP Item 2.a.i.6, and 2008 AP Items 2.a.ii.1-3 (WEQ-001 changes for Rebid of Partial Service, Preconfirmation Priority, and Group 2: Metrics; Redispatch Cost Posting) proposed adding the following language to WEQ-001 under section WEQ-001-13.1.5 ATC Information Link:
Hold for future development by BPS/ESS/ITS to include NERC related documents and the required CBM/TRM statements. Prior version stated in WEQ  002-4.5.1:

Information related to the Transmission Provider's methodology for computing and application of Capacity Benefit Margin (CBM) and Transmission Reliability Margin (TRM). If the Transmission Provider does not use CBM or TRM in their assessment of Available Transmission Capability (ATC), that information shall also be in INFO.HTM.

The Joint BPS and ESS/ITS subcommittee was assigned WEQ 2008 Annual Plan Item 2.b.vii, which states:
Business practice standards to set forth the procedure for input on TTC and ATC methodologies and values.  (During the Order 890 NERC and NAESB joint standards development effort, it was determined that the standards contained in MOD003 should be business practice standards instead of reliability standards.  NERC has requested that NAESB adopt the standards as business practices via correspondence to Ms. McQuade, NAESB President.)

This item will require coordination with the NERC Order 890 reliability standards development because the language to address this item is contained within a draft standards that addresses items that are dependent on NERC deliverables, i.e., the requirements to create an “ATC Information Link” on OASIS.  There is no Order 890 cite for this item.

During the analysis and recommendation development phases for this Annual Plan Item, the Joint BPS and ESS/ITS subcommittee has developed alternative language for the ATC Information Link section from what is contained in this proposed recommendation.  Rather than having the Executive Committee approved the language contained in this recommendation for ATC Information Link and then approve revisions to the language provided by the BPS and ESS/ITS, we recommend that the Executive Committee delete the text under section WEQ -001-13.1.5 and keep the section header prior to approving the recommendation.  The subcommittee is making this recommendation to eliminate the possibility of having two recommendations being posted for membership ratification during the same time period, which have competing language in section WEQ-001-013.1.5
Thank you for your consideration of these minor corrections.
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